
           

 

Saint André Bessette Roman Catholic Parish, Malone, New York • Established July 1, 2014 

Our Mission at St. André’s: With Jesus Christ as our center, and the Holy Spirit as our guide, we are 
called to be a community of saints making saints—encountering the Lord in Word and Sacrament, and 
opening doors for our neighbors to experience the loving mercy of God. 

September 10, 2017 
Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

SUNDAY MASS 
 

Anticipated (Saturday) 
4:00 P.M.  

January-March at Notre Dame 
April-December at Saint Joseph 

 

Sunday 
8:00 A.M. at Saint John Bosco 

9:30 A.M. at Saint Helen 
11:00 A.M. at Notre Dame 

ADORATION OF THE 
MOST BLESSED SACRAMENT 

 
Tuesday  

Following the 6:45 A.M. Mass  
until 1:00 P.M. at St. Joseph 

 
Thursday 

7:00–8:00 P.M. at Notre Dame 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE 
 

Thursday 
7:00–8:00 P.M. at Notre Dame 

 

Saturday 
12:00–12:45 P.M. at Notre Dame 

3:00–3:45 P.M. at St. Joseph 
 

First Sunday of the Month 
Before the 9:30 A.M. Mass 

at Saint Helen 

Father Joseph W. Giroux 
Pastor 

 

Father Scott Belina 
Parochial Vicar 

 

Deacon Bryan J. Bashaw 
Permanent Deacon 

 
 

Ms. Marie-Claire D’Arcy 
Music Coordinator 

 

Mr. Andrew Duso 
Business Manager 

 

Ms. Diana Grant 
Secretary/Receptionist 

 

Darlene Livernois 
Bookkeeper  

ST. ANDRÉ’S PARISH  

306 West Main Street  P.O. Box 547 
Malone, New York 12953 
Telephone:   (518) 483–1300 
Fax:    (518) 483–1307 
Email:   office@standres.org 
Website:   www.standres.org 
Office Hours: Monday–Friday      8:00A.M. - 12:00P.M. 
                   Monday - Thursday     1:00P.M. -  4:00 P.M. 

St. André Bessette, pray for us! 
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Welcome to St. André’s Parish!   
No matter who you are, where you’ve come 
from, or what brings you here, we’re so glad to 
have you with us.  St. André Bessette (1845-
1937) spent much of his life serving as the door-
keeper of his religious community; like him, we 
strive to open doors for our neighbors to experi-
ence the loving mercy of God.  May Jesus fill 
your heart with his grace and peace! 

HELPING AFTER THE HURRICANE 
 
We’ve all been moved by the scenes 
we’ve seen in the wake of Hurricane 
Harvey, and many are wondering 
how they can help.  Catholic Chari-
ties USA is already working on relief 
efforts, and St. André’s Parish is 
sending a contribution of $2,500 from 
our charitable funds.  If you would 
like to add to that amount, please put 
your contribution in an envelope 
marked ―Hurricane‖ and drop it in the 
regular collection as soon as you can. 

 
Two Become One in Christ 

 
St. André’s Parish congratulates Jacob and 
Julie (Kane) Broeker, who were married at 
St. Helen’s Church last Saturday. 
 

ST. ANDRÉ BESSETTE PARISH 
9TH ANNUAL HOLY HARVEST FESTIVAL 

  

  
Will be held at Holy Family School  

on Homestead Park 

Sunday, September 24, 2017 

Noon until 3:00pm 

(Mass Starts at 11:00am) 
 
This fun day includes a harvest dinner, raffle, harvest table, many 
free children’s activities and music by the Old Timer’s Band 
 

We need your help!  
 

Harvest Table: homemade baked harvest goodies: 
  

     Pies, other baked goods, jams, pickles, relishes, etc. Please      
 contact Kelly or David Petrelli at 483-3767. 
  
Bundt Cakes for dessert:  
  

      We will need 30 to 35 of them.  Please contact Kelly or  
 David Petrelli at 483-3767.  Please bring to Holy Family  School 
on Saturday, September 23rd.   
 

Volunteers - Needed in all all areas, contact Andrew Duso to 
volunteer: 518-483-1300. 
  
Attention High-School Students: WE NEED YOUR HELP! The 
Harvest Festival is right around the corner and we are in need of 
volunteers to help run the children's activities...and that's where 
you come in! If you are available to help out for any amount of 
time, or would like more information, please email Megan or 
Samantha at youth@standres.org. (And yes, this can count for 
community service hours for clubs at school!) 

 
Raffle Tickets - 1st Prize is $1,000.00 
Don’t forget to sell your raffle tickets.  If we sell five of them 
each, this will be a great benefit for all of us.  There will also be 
raffle tickets sold at the event.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A new year of growing in faith begins with a first parent session 
on Sunday, September 10, 9:15am-10:45am, in the parish hall at 
St. John Bosco.  More information and registration forms can be 
found on the parish website and near the church entrances this 
Sunday.  Please complete and return the forms as soon as you 
can! 
 
(1) What about First Communion and Confirmation?  If you 
have a child that you would like to receive one of these Sacra-
ments in the spring of either 2018 or 2019, then your family 
should enroll in the A Family of Faith program now (for 2017-
2018).  First Communion is celebrated with children in 2nd grade 
and older; Confirmation is celebrated with young people in 7th 
grade and older.  Please spread the word among your child’s 
peers so nobody falls through the cracks! 
(2) Can anyone take part?  Yes!  Even if you do not have 
young children, you are welcome to come to the parent sessions 
in order to grow in your own faith.  (We do ask that you register, 
too, so that we’re ready to welcome you.)  There are also some 
ways in which you might be able to help…  
(3) We need help with childcare!  In order to make it possible 
for parents to attend the monthly Sunday parent session, we’re 
looking for adults and teens to help with childcare in Frassati 
House (the St. John Bosco rectory).  All volunteers will be 
screened—including mandatory safe environment training and a 
background check for adults. 
(4) We’re also looking for mentors!  Would you be willing to 
accompany another family in need of a helping hand as they 
make their way through the program?  Let us know and we’ll try 
to pair you up!  It’s a great way to both give and receive. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TAPING THE MASS 
 
Each Sunday, a recorded Mass from St. An-
dré’s Parish is broadcast at 9:00am on Spec-
trum cable channel 30.  In order to keep 
providing this service (especially appreciated 
by our homebound parishioners), we are in 
need of some new volunteers who are willing 
to work the camera and tape the Mass.  (We 
thank our current volunteers, Joel and Anna 
Avery, who are ready to step down after doing his for a number of 
years.)  No technical skill or previous experience is required—
we’ll train you, and it’s fairly easy!  (The 8:00am Mass at St. 
John Bosco has been the one recorded…but that could be changed 
to accommodate a new schedule.)  Please contact Fr. Joe or An-
drew at the office as soon as possible if you’re willing to help. 

mailto:youth@standres.org
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 MASS INTENTIONS 
 
This Weekend – Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time: 
(Ez 33:7-9/Rom 13:8-10/Mt 18:15-20) 
 
Saturday, Sept 9   
4:00pm (SJ) Deacon David Wells by Tom & Maureen 
              DuMont  
 
Sunday, Sept 10 
  8:00am (SJB) for the People of SAB 
  9:30am (SH)  Andrew & Margaret Bouchard by Family 
11:00am (ND) Robert Savage by Friends 
 
 
Weekday Masses 
Monday, Sept 11 (Col 1:24—2:3/Lk 6:6-11) 
12:05pm (ND) Mary Ellen Abbott by SAB Rosary Society  
               
Tuesday, Sept 12 (Col 2:6-15/Lk 6:12-19) 
  6:45am (SJ)  Shirley M. Yando by Irene Betters,  
                Derouchie, Mallette & Gibbons Families 
 
Wednesday, Sept 13 (Col 3:1-11/Lk 6:20-260) 
  6:45am (SJ)   NO MASS 
12:05pm (ND) The Baker & Ornstedt Families by Colleen 
                & Ian Scott 
 
Thursday, Sept 14 (Nm 21:4b-9/Phil 2:6-11/Jn 3:13-17) 
  6:45am (SJ) M/M William Yando by the Estate 
  
Friday, Sept 15 (1 Tim 1:1-2, 12-14/Jn 19:25-27) 
  6:45am (SJ)  Ann Main by Mary Lou Griffin 
12:05pm (ND) Gayle Mainville by Wife & Children 

   
 
Next  Weekend – Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time: (Sir 27:30—28:7/Rom 14:7-9/Mt 18:21-35) 
 
Saturday, Sept 16 
4:00pm (SJ) Garth Callahan by Family  
 
Sunday, Sept 17 
  8:00am (SJB) Malinda Alfieri by Bruce, Don’s & Mikala 
  9:30am (SH)  Eli ―Whitey‖ Robert by Molly 
11:00am (ND) For the People of SAB 

 
Worship Sites of St. André's 

 
Notre Dame Church (ND), 11 Church Place, Malone 
St. Helen's Church (SH), 755 Co. Highway 41, Chasm Falls 
St. John Bosco Church (SJB), 57 Rennie Street, Malone 
St. Joseph's Church (SJ), 306 West Main Street, Malone 
 

Tuesday Nursing Home Mass  
The Alice Center (TAC), 45 Sixth Street, Malone 
Held in the 2nd floor West Dining Room 

 

        HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL 
 
 
For more information about the unique education offered at 
Holy Family School, talk to your pastor or call Mrs. Mari-
anne Jadlos at 518-483-4443 or email her at hfsprinci-
pal@gmail.com 
 

      ========================================== 
 

Holy Family Year-Round BINGO! 
  

Saturday Nights - Doors open at 5:30PM 
Early Bird  

  Progressive Bingo 
Pull Tabs  

Concession 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED AT ST. VINCENT’S  

 
St. Vincent de Paul Store, is looking for 
volunteers to assist customers and/or sort 
clothing.  Volunteers must be 55 or older 
and able to volunteer one morning or 
afternoon per week.  If you think this is 
something you would love to do, please 
call St. Vincent’s at 518-483-5523. St. 

Vincent’s is located on Homestead Park, across from Holy Family 
School in Malone. Virtus training will be required.   

HARVEST MASS OF THANKSGIVING 
 

Annual Harvest Mass: Bishop LaValley in-
vites farmers and their co-workers to join him 
for the Harvest Mass of Thanksgiving.  This 
liturgy will be held at St. Augustine’s Church 
in North Bangor on Sunday, September 17, 
2015, at 2:00 p.m.  All who call the North 
Country home—and all visitors as well—are 
invited to participate, as we thank God for 
―the fruit of the earth and work of human 
hands.‖  Plan to take part in this unique event 
in the life of our diocese.  A reception will 
follow in St. Augustine’s Parish Hall. 

YOUth LEAD 
2017 Leadership Weekend 

 
Camp Guggenheim 

Open to students in Grades 9-12 
September 28-October 1 

Cost: $60 
 

Limited space 
Registration closes September 18 

 
Contact Kelly at kdonnelly@rcdony.ord 

with any questions/concerns 

mailto:hfsprincipal@gmail.com
mailto:hfsprincipal@gmail.com
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ST. ANDRÉ’S PARISH FUNDRAISERS 
 

Bingo - St. John Bosco 
Join us for Bingo at St. John Bosco every THURSDAY.  Its 
starts at 7:00pm.  Bring a friend or two!  Workers for Sept. 14th - 
Bingo - Team 3. 

 Starts at 7:00pm - $1420 given away  
Early Bird - Progressive Bingo - Pull Tabs - Concession  

SOCIETIES AND PARISHES’ EVENT(S) 

 
SAB Rosary Society Meeting: 
On Sept. 12th, the St. Andre’s Rosary Society will be hold a 
meeting at 7 pm. It will take place at the Notre Dame Church Hall 
behind the church. Membership dues are still being collected for 
2017.  The meeting will be preceded by a covered dish supper at 
6pm.  Members are asked to bring a dish to pass along with their 
own place setting.  If you need a ride call 518-483-4922. 
 
Bingo - Knights of Columbus 
Every Tuesday, early bird starts at 7:00pm. Elm Street. 

Progressive Bingo -  Pull Tabs - Concession 

Our Pastoral Plané& Your Part In It (Part II) 

   
   As you know, as part of a process involving the entire Diocese 
of Ogdensburg, our Pastoral Council approved a Pastoral Plan 
for St. André’s Parish at the end of June and submitted it to Bish-
op LaValley.  It is currently under review by the diocesan Living 
Stones Planning Committee, which will then make a recommen-
dation to our Bishop.  The complete plan is still available on the 
parish website and in print at the parish office. 
 
     Most noteworthy among the parts of the plan is the proposal to 
make Notre Dame Church the primary worship site of the par-
ish (with the hopes of eventually building a new parish center 
nearby), to maintain St. Helen’s as a regular worship site as long 
as we have two priests, to close St. John Bosco Church and repur-
pose it as a multi-use community center, and to close and sell St. 
Joseph’s Church.  It is a radical plan, but was developed with a 
lot of careful thought and prayer in a process that began in Janu-
ary 2016.  
 
     Some have questioned why the plan would include clos-
ing St. Joseph’s Church, rather than making it our principal 
worship site, since it is the largest and newest of our four church 
buildings.  St. Joseph’s was built very well in 1970, but most of 
its systems (heating, wiring, sound, etc.) have hardly 
been updated in almost 50 years.  It heats very inefficiently (it 
costs as much to minimally heat this one building when closed 
for the winter as it does to heat the other three churches com-
bined), and estimates for improving the building’s efficiency run 
over $400,000.  Parking is inadequate for the number of people 
the church can hold, but the size of the church is much too large 
for our current congregation.  The rectory is not at all handi-
capped accessible, and the property is ―landlocked,‖ leaving no 
room to expand facilities for fellowship or formation. 
 
     Notre Dame Church, while significantly older (1869), has 
been examined and is structurally sound.  Many updates were 
made (foundations, wiring, lighting) when the building 
was renovated in 2001, and it heats rather efficiently (less than 
half of what it costs to heat St. Joseph’s when it is closed).  While 
it is not a perfect space (the loft is not handicapped accessible, 
and the pillars obstruct some visibility), it is on a much better 
scale for the size of our present congregation.  It has a large park-
ing lot (more than three times as many spaces as St. Joseph’s), 
and there is room to expand facilities (such as to build a par-
ish center).  It is also worth noting that our patron, St. André Bes-
sette, is known to have prayed in the church on several occasions. 
 
     While the Pastoral Council worked very hard to listen to your 
concerns and craft the best plan it possibly could, we know that 
the plan is not perfect and cannot please everyone.  It is also im-
portant to realize that the work of planning never really ends 
as long as a parish exists…which means your input and per-
spective are always welcome and needed!  Please continue to 
pass along your feedback and comments on the Pastoral Plan 
for St. André’s Parish and on parish life to any member of the 
parish staff or Pastoral Council.  The Council is scheduled to 
next meet on Monday, September 18. 

BISHOP’S FUND APPEAL 
One Bread, One Body, One Family 

 
In the coming week, you will receive a letter and 
brochure from Bishop LaValley asking you to 
join him in supporting the 2017 Bishop’s Fund 
Appeal.  Next weekend we will have 
―Commitment Weekend‖ for the Appeal in our 
parish. Please remember - every gift makes a dif-
ference – every gift counts.  Any gifts received 
after the Appeal reaches its goal will be used to 

further supplement the Bishop’s Good Samaritan Fund which 
assists families in need in our community and throughout the Dio-
cese.  You are invited to bring your gift next weekend for Com-
mitment Weekend and place it in the collection basket or return it 
to Bishop LaValley in the envelope provided.  Online giving is 
also available at www.rcdony.org/bishop-s-fund-appeal -- click 
on the ―Donate Now‖ tab (found in the tool bar on the left).   
Thank you once again for your generosity and support. 

2017 Bishop’s Fund Appeal 
—One Bread, One Body, One Family— 

  

Diocesan Goal: $1,300,000 
  

St. André's Parish Goal: $39,892.00 

 
Solidarity in Faith 

Praying for our Brothers and Sisters in Syria 
 
Let us pray that all Christians will remember 
that Christ is with them even in their small num-
bers—especially for our faithful friends in Syria.  

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 
  
St. André's Pastoral Council will be meeting on Monday, Sep-
tember 18th, at 6:30pm in St. Helen’s Parish Hall in Chasm 
Falls.  All parishioners are welcome to attend. 

http://www.rcdony.org/bishop-s-fund-appeal


Page Five September 10, 2017 St. André Bessette Parish, Malone, New York 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

 

"There are three kinds of giving: grudge giving 
says, I have to; duty giving says, I ought to; 
thanksgiving says, I want to.  The first comes from 
constraint; the second from a sense of obligation; 
the third from a full heart." 
                                   Rev. Robert Rodenmayer 

. 

 09/03/17 09/04/16 09/06/15 
 

Envelopes $  8,801.00 $  9,643.00 $ 10,570.00   

Youth Env. $         5.00 $         0.00 $          0.00 

Plate $  2,691.25 $  1,148.45 $   1,304.00 

Online Gifts $       70.00 $     330.00  $      410.00 

TOTAL $11,567.25 $11,121.45 $ 12,284.00 

Envelopes 
Used 

       
275 

 
264 

 

 
309 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Parents who wish to have a child baptized should contact 
Rev. Joseph Giroux to make arrangements for the date and 
for a program of preparation.  Parents are highly encour-
aged to make arrangements at least three months before the 
child is born, as the Catholic Church encourages Baptism 
for infants as soon as possible after birth.  Adults and older 
children (seven years or older) interested in Baptism or en-
tering into full communion with the Catholic Church should 
inquire about the program of preparation (R.C.I.A.: the Rite 
of Christian Initiation of Adults). 
  
Sacrament of Matrimony 
A Catholic wishing to be married in one of our churches 
should contact one of the priests at least six months prior to 
the desired date in order to begin making arrangements.  A 
program of preparation is required.  The parish should be 
contacted before any other plans are made—for example, 
the wedding reception. 
  
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick 
For those preparing for surgery, nursing home residents, or 
the homebound, contact one of the parish priests to make 
arrangements to be anointed.  For those in the hospital 
(especially in the event of an emergency), ask the hospital 
staff to contact the priest on call. 



St. André Bessette Parish 
Malone, New York 
 
06-0038 


